## 2024 TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WISCONSIN

## JUNE TOWN BOARD MINUTES

## June 11, 2024

The Town Board of Sherwood was called to order on Tuesday, June 11, 2024, at 6:30pm at the Sherwood Town Hall. Supervisor, Ken Schwanebeck, Supervisor, Rick Schwanebeck, Treasurer, Jessica Bucheger and Clerk, Margaret "Peggi" Schwanebeck were present. Residents: Lowell Freedlund, Al Bucheger, and Paul Bugar from Bugar Trucking.

The notice was posted at the Sherwood Town Hall, the Pittsville Record, the Roadhouse Bar & Grill and at the Sherwood Electrical Substation.

Agenda as follows: call to order, pledge of allegiance, reading and approval of last month's minutes, treasurer's report and town correspondence, Reports from the town officers. Continuing Business, Public comment (upon recognition of chairman), Pay bills, set date for July 2024 town meeting, and Adjournment.

Supervisor Ken Schwanebeck called the meeting to order at 6:30pm. The pledge of allegiance was recited. Minutes from the May 11th, 2024, meeting was read. Rick S. made a motion to accept the minutes with the addition of Chairman Andy Cegielski present at the meeting, and it was seconded by Ken S. The motion carried.

The Treasurer's report was given. We have \$70141.41 in the bank on May 31st, 2024.

## **Continuing Business:**

- a. Gravel Bids: Two companies submitted bids. Bugar Trucking bids was \$13.90 per yard; and Opelt's Sand and Gravel was \$16.47 per yard. Rick S. made a motion to accept the bids from Bugar Trucking. Ken S. seconded the motion. Motion carried.
- b. Cemetery Expansion Project work: Lowell F. spoke to 10 appraisers. Brandt Appraisal will do the appraising and send us a contract with a fee of \$600.00. A motion by Ken S. to hire Brandt Appraisal for the cemetery addition. The motion was seconded by Rick S. Motion carried. Lowell checked with the DOT about the old driveway to the west of the cemetery. They stated that it was not to be used as a driveway. Lowell will meet with Michael Brandt on June 13th,2024, at the cemetery.
- c. Culverts: 3 culverts were installed. The 18x34 ft. culvert is part of the \$2000. Grant from Clark County.
- d. Dust Control: The truck did not bring us a full load of CaCL for dust control. Blueberry, Todd, and Sandhill roads will be sprayed later. The driver stated that when he sprays another Township, he will finish our roads.
- e. Liquor License: Connie's Roadhouse Bar & Grill LLC has renewed their application for Beer and Liquor, and Tobacco licenses. Ken S. made a motion to approve the renewal license. Rick S. seconded the motion. Motion carried.
- f. 150 year Celebration: Ken S. gave the Glider Bench a coat of dark stain and cushions to dress it up as it is the Grand Prize at the celebration. We will be holding the

- Celebration at Neal's Pond which is owned by Bob Pucci on August 10<sup>th</sup>, 2024. Plans are underway. If you wish to help, please contact Andy C. 715-884-2494 or Marla Martin 715-884-6292. Lowell F. asked if a float was going in the July 4<sup>th</sup> parade. The town made one for the 100<sup>th</sup> anniversary.
- g. Maintenance of Effort: This is a new effort and forms by the state government to increase the number of employees for Fire and EMS departments. The clerk is in the process of acquiring the necessary documentation for the report that is due on July 1, 2024.
- h. The board approved checks #s 5012 to 5024.
- i. The next Board meeting be Tuesday, July 9,2024, at 6:30pm at the Sherwood Town Hall. A motion by Ken S. and seconded by Rick S. to adjourn. The motion carried.

Respectfully,

Margaret Schwanebeck, Clerk-Town of Sherwood Clark County

Pg: 2